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HOSA BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 05-03-09
ATTENDENCE:

Bill Morris

 Greg Lutz

Donnie Hale

Scott Etnyre

Amy Wobser

Stacy Schumacher

Liz Alecusan


Guest:   Keith Stewart, Randy Babb, Ashley Jakeway, Becky Alcox. Mike Duffy
Meeting called to order at 7:43 p.m. by Greg Lutz. 
-Mike Duffy from National City Bank (Merchant Services) went over charge card rates and interchange combined. Donnie Hale motioned to fill out the application from NCB.  Scott Etnyre 2nd it.  All in favor.

-Motion made by Donnie to approve minutes from the 4-5-09  meeting. 2nd-Stacy Schumacher. Motion passed unanimously.
- Open Position on Board – Keith Stewart, coach of a U6 Rec girls team shared a little about himself including an interest to be a part of the HOSA Board of Trustees. Has an IT background. Bill Morris motioned to approve Keith on the Board of Trustees.  Stacy 2nd the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Online Registration – Hale shared that the registration committee choose to go with Blue Sombrero. There were still some loose ends to clear up with them on the financial side of it. Donnie had emailed Blue Sombrero with some of the committee’s criteria for what we need in our website. 
-Recreational Coaches Training  – Stacy Schumacher presented ideas on trying to get more Rec coaches to the training sessions. Some thoughts were to provide some food, have give-aways, and also combining the coaches meeting with the training session. Motion by Stacy to approve training concept and earmark $2,000/year towards it. Bill Morris 2nd it.  Motion passed unanimously 

-Red Cross Drive – Greg shared that the Red Cross would like to come out to do a blood drive at an event with HOSA at the Soccer Complex.  After talking to a representative from Red Cross they felt it would better serve the Red Cross to do it elsewhere but have HOSA promote it.
-Dr. Pepper/Snapple Proposal –Greg Lutz presented the Dr. Pepper/Snapple proposal. We have two choices – either buy 15 cases from them to stock the vending machines at the Soccer Complex or go full service with them and let them take care of servicing the vending machines.  Greg will dialogue further with them.
-Referee Program – Hale shared that everything was going smoothly with the referees with the Rec program.  Also mentioned that Blue Sombrero did not have a referee assigning but that Josh Brink had looked at Assign-by-Web software and was happy with using that for the referees.
-Public Relations – Will utilize the website to help further this area.

-Recreational Program – Schumacher shared that area is going well and was dealing with a few complaints here and there.  KidSafe forms were all completed by the Rec coaches.  
-Little Paws – Becky Alcox proposed that the present U8 Academy and the Little Paws programs should be combined.  The benefit of this would be lower fees to the U8 Academy and help with staffing the Little Paws better.  Also proposed changing the name of Little Paws program to Junior Academy.   Both U8 and Junior Academy would train on Fridays and then on Sundays Junior Academy would have small-sided games much like they do now and U8 would have their MOSSL Academy games following the same current format.
-Camps this summer – Amy Wobser will talk to Joe Divida and Terry Smith.
-Fields – Morris will talk with MOSSL about their scheduling process with Spindler North.
-Treasurer Report – Scott Etnyre passed out the P & L for board to review.  Board would like to see a report next time that covered May 2008 to May 2009.  Donnie motioned to approve and Bill Morris 2nd it. All in favor. 
Fee Structure for all programs was almost finished. Scott will send out the final recommendations soon and for board to approve.
-Motion made by Stacy Schumacher to adjourn at 10:29 p.m. 2nd- Bill Morris.  All in favor.

